
RPCC general meeting - February 12, 2018 

Board Members present: 
Co-presidents Lynn Edwards and Sonia Lang  
Co-vice presidents Gerrie Flaven and Kathryn Kern Co-secretaries 
Judy Fleischman and Audrey Ledesma 

Community representatives present: Katie Sadd from Myrtle Cole’s 
office

Sonia brought the meeting to order and Lynn presented the 
Treasurer’s report. We have $817 in revenue and 20 members so far 
this year. 

The Rolando banners are at the printer. The unveiling celebration is 
planned for mid-March with food and beverages being provided by the 
RPCC. City officials are being invited. 
Community priorities will be discussed at next month’s meeting. 

Traffic Division officer Mark McCullough with the Pace Car Program 
spoke next. 

He reported that in 2016, 47 traffic tickets were issued and there were 
20 collisions in Rolando Park. In 2017, from October through 
December there were 99 citations and 5 collisions. 

He said that the Pace Car traffic safety grant pays for the stickers/
decals and for officer coverage in the R.P. community. He urged 
residents to report speeding vehicles (including city vehicles) with the 
license number. He said that ongoing concerns should be emailed to 
him and that complaints can be filed with specific info on habitual 
offenders including place, time, and person (if known). He noted that 
tickets won’t be written in a 25 mph zone unless the offender is going 
at least 40 mph, there are no weight limits on residential streets, and 
that noise from delivery trucks can be reported after 10 p.m.. 



Katie Sadd brought newsletters from Myrtle Cole’s office. 

She said that budget priorities were submitted that day and will be 
open for public input. Info regarding public input was given to Lynn for 
publication to the R.P. community. 

Katie mentioned that funding for the R.P. Elementary joint-use field 
Phase 2 is in the list of the city’s priorities. Lynn attended the City 
Parks and Rec. meeting where the final design for Phase 1 and 2 of 
the project was approved. 
A question from the audience prompted her to say that the street 
sweeping schedule is online and occurs approximately every two 
weeks. She also said that the new five-year Undergrounding Master 
Plan is now online and there’s a Story Map that shows what projects 
are active now and what still needs to be done. 

Meeting adjourned at 8:15 p.m. 


